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Upcoming Event Reminders:   
 
February 5, 2018 NARFE FL District 8 Chapters  
Meeting at Pelican Pointe Clubhouse 
 
February 15, 2018 Regular Chapter Meeting – 
Chapter Anniversary  
 
March 1, 2018 Executive Committee Meeting at 
11:00am at Jacaranda Library 
 
District 8 Chapters Meeting.  We are hosting the 
Florida Federation District 8 meeting on Monday, 
February 5.  As of this writing we are expecting 40 
members from all the Chapters in the District and 
the Federation State Officers.  All NARFE mem-
bers in the District are welcome to attend.  If you 
want to attend this meeting, but have not pre-
registered, please give me a call ASAP. 
 
Chapter 717 Anniversary.  At our Regular meeting 
on February 15, we will be celebrating the 59th An-
niversary of the Chapter, and we will be honoring 
our loyal members who have reached their 90th or 
more birthday.  We will be joined by Kim Cool, 
author and reporter for the Venice Gondolier Sun. 
 
Luncheon meal costs.  For many years, Pelican 
Pointe Clubhouse management has maintained the 
cost of our meeting luncheon meals at $18.  We 
have been informed that, perhaps as soon as the 
March meeting, there will be an increase in the per-
meal charge to us.  We have been receiving the 
lowest per-meal charge in the Clubhouse scale of 
charges to customer organizations.  We anticipate 
that the revised schedule of meal charges will again 

keep us at the low end, but an increase is coming 
soon.  Remember, sure bets are death, taxes and 
inflation.  In this case, it is inflation with increased 
costs for food, etc., they must pass on to us and 
other groups.  We will be working with Clubhouse 
management to negotiate the smallest price in-
crease. 
 
Chapter 717 Election of Officers. We have still not 
received notice that the Chapter 717 Bylaws we 
enacted on May 18, 2017 have been approved by 
NARFE HQ, nor have we gotten a response to our 
most recent request for information on the status of 
our Bylaws. Nevertheless, we are proceeding as if 
they are approved.  Chapter election of officers will 
be conducted at the meeting on May 17.  Officer 
nominations will be announced at the March 15 
meeting.  Installation of elected officers (President, 
Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary) will take 
place at the Annual Meeting on June 21.  Anyone 
interested in running for office should contact me 
or another officer as soon as possible. 
 
Snow Birds. Be sure to come out to our meetings!  
If you don’t have a reserved meal, come anyway.  
There are always a few extra meals. Call 1stVP 
Nancy Cornnell and let her know you have re-
turned so you can be added back to the calling list.  
Please remember to go into the NARFE HQ web 
site and change your address so you can keep get-
ting our Chapter Newsletter and the NARFE Maga-
zine! 
 
Help Wanted. We are currently seeking a volunteer 
for the vacant position of Chapter Secretary.  

Please contact me if you are interested in more in-
formation about this position. 

News You Can Use.  Several of our members have 
recently had trouble contacting OPM.  Our Service 
Officer Sheila Nichols has been of great assistance 
to them.  She will provide you with information 
and guidance necessary to contact OPM.   

FROM THE   
PRESIDENT’S DESK 

 
President Steve Shoub 
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Liz Banta 
Alzheimer's Fund 

Coordinator 

The main official NARFE charity is     Alz-
heimerõs funding for research, and  to 
that end we push for donations to  the 
NARFE Alzheimerõs Fund.  Since  dona-
tions to the NARFE Alzheimerõs Fund are 
tax deductible, please think about donat-
ing to get the tax benefit.   
 

Make your check out to òNARFE      Chap-
ter 717.ó  In the MEMO section write 
òAlzheimerõs Fund.ó  Send your check to 
NARFE Chapter 717, PO Box 2203, Venice, 
FL  34284-2203 or bring it to the next 
meeting.  Thank you. 

CHAPTER OFFICERS: 

 

Chapter Elected Officers 

 

President, Steve Shoub                                           473-7395  Email:  SLSHOUB@verizon.net  
1st Vice-President, Nancy Cornnell                 703-989-1099  Email: narfe0717@gmail.com 
2nd Vice-President, Linda Braswell                   473-7395   Email: whentheangelsask@gmail.com 
Secretary  VACANT                  
Treasurer, Joan Leonard           497-1017    Email:  jlbsktcase@msn.com 
 

Appointed Officers 

 

Alzheimer’s, Elizabeth Banta                                 493-0854   Email:  lizbanta@aol.com                                                      
Chaplain, Linda Braswell               473-7395  Email:  whentheangelsask@gmail.com 
Legislative Officer, Steve Shoub          473-7395   Email: SLSHOUB@verizon.net   
Membership, Nancy Cornnell                703-989-1099  Email: narfe0717@gmail.com 
Service Officer, Sheila Nichols  301-788-3464  Email: hr4u2@comcast.net  
Sunshine, Jean Marie Burton          412-8543  Email:  johnburton140@gmail.com 
Meal Coordinator, Nancy Cornnell                703-989-1099  Email: narfe0717@gmail.com                         
Newsletter Editor, Barry Bye                  412-9181   Email:  barryvbye@gmail.com 
Public Relations, Jean Marie Burton         412-8543  Email:  johnburton140@gmail.com         
Webmaster, John Burton                  412-8543   Email:  johnburton140@gmail.com 
Facebook Manager, Will Lopez     Email: wlopez5193@aol.com 
 
Senior Advisors: 
    Roy Reichelt             408-8822   Email:  reichelt348@aol.com 
   Terry Greenwood           492-6916  Email:  tmg@gte.net  
    Nancy Marik            416-1560  Email: nancymarik@comcast.net 
    Jon Cantor            497-7972  Email: jon.cantor@comcast.net  
    Donald Gray            918-1516  Email: dandcgray@live.com   
 

 
WEB ADDRESSES: 
Chapter – www.narfe717.org 
Florida Federation – www.narfefl.net 
National – www.narfe.org 

 

2018 Federal Tax Withholding 

OPM has made wholesale changes to all 
annuitantôs Federal tax withholding.  Please 
check your OPM annuity statements and 
compare your January payment to your Feb-
ruary statements to determine if the federal 
withholding change that OPM has imple-
mented will be sufficient to cover your tax 
liability at the end of the year.  If not, you 
need to make your changes as soon as pos-
sible so you are not underpaying your taxes 
and have a bill due at the end of the year. 
 
  Nancy Cornnell 
  1VP and Membership Chair 
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About FEDcon18.  Registration for FEDcon18 begins on February 1, 2018.  FEDcon18 is NARFE’s first 
national training conference and annual meeting.  It is open to all NARFE members.  It replaces the annual 
convention as a result of the changes to the NARFE National Bylaws enacted in 2016.  Dates of FEDcon18 
are August 26 – 28 and it will be held in Jacksonville, FL.  More information is available on the NARFE 
HQ web site. 
 
Legislative Agenda.  NARFE Legislative Action Center provides a quick and easy way to learn about the 
current legislative priorities and from there to send pre-produced letters and messages to our elected offi-
cials.  It’s a new year and a time to rededicate ourselves to being active in support of the NARFE Legislative 
Agenda.  Please take the time to check it out and become an armchair activist!  We need a volunteer to serve 
as Chapter Legislative Officer.  For more information or to volunteer, please contact me.  NARFE needs us 
and we need NARFE! 
 
National Officers and Proposed Bylaws.  NARFE members will vote on candidates for National office and 
proposed National bylaws and resolutions in the June 2018 issue of NARFE magazine. Review proposed 
bylaws, resolutions and candidate bios on the NARFE HQ web site. 
 

NARFE Webinars.  NARFE’s Federal 
Benefits Institute webinars and other 
programs can be viewed as on-
demand videos and are available on 
the NARFE Federal Benefits Institute 
page of the NARFE HQ web site.  If 
you are interested in viewing any of 
the several Institute webinars, log in at 
www.narfe.org/member/
FederalBenefitsInstitute.  
 
Address Corrections Cost Money.  
The U.S. Postal Service charges the 
chapter for every misaddressed News-
letter it cannot deliver every month 
your address of record is wrong.  
Please make sure you have your cur-
rent and correct address in the 
NARFE HQ data base.  You may noti-
fy us if a change or correction needs 
to be made, or you can go on the 
NARFE HQ website to review and 
make any necessary updates to your 
information.  SnowBirds must do this, 
too!   
 
Please continue to check out our 
Chapter Website at narfe717.org and 

our Facebook page!   

 
Steven Shoub, President 
NARFE Chapter 717   
Englewood-Venice,  
Florida 
 

From the Presidentõs Desk...continued from Page 1 
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CELEBRATE THE 90’S! WITH OUR MEMBER HONOREES AND KIM COOL, 
LOCAL AUTHOR AND CELEBRITY 

 

February 15, 2018 is an exciting day for Celebrating the 90’s at our Luncheon Meeting. 
 
We are honoring the 90 plus year old members of Chapter 717 at our 59’Th Anniversary of 
the founding of the Chapter in 1959. 
 
Kim Cool, author, local reporter, celebrity and  world traveler is coming to celebrate our 
honorees and speak on her books on Venice history and the Circus, her career, her years of 
reporting on the local Venice  and Florida scene, and highlights of people and events she 
has known.  
  
Come enjoy the spectacular Chapter Anniversary Cake, applaud the 90 year old honorees 

who are very proud of their Federal service careers, and hear a fascinating presentation by 
the one and only Kim Cool! 
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February -- Month of Valentines 
  
Feb. 1  HAPPY BIRTHDAY  ESTHER SCHMITT  96  YEARS!! 
  
To all our 90 plus members--HAPPY VALENTINE'S DAY TO YOU! 
  
Special Get Well to Phyllis Angelastri and all our members with health issues! 
   
Please call me with news of our members who need a SUNSHINE call or card. 
 
Good will to all!  
 

 
Jean Marie Burton, Sunshine Chair,  (941)525-4263  

Linda L. Braswell, 2nd Vice President and Program Chair  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Membership Report by Nancy Cornnell, 1VP and Membership Chair  
 

It’s February and love is in the air.   Don’t you enjoy the rush of emotions that in-
fuse the month with the giving of hearts filled with chocolate and bouquets of flowers?  Un-
fortunately, this February may not be a loved filled month for active employees.  With the 
looming expiration of the extended deadline for funding government operations, many fed-
eral employees are anxious and filled with anxiety, not love. 
 
NARFE is on the hill and communicating with Congressional leaders to pass an appropria-
tions bill that will finance the government 
through the end of the fiscal year. 
You can help by contacting your Congres-
sional leaders letting them know your 
thoughts on holding government services 
hostage while they are unable to do their 
job in a timely manner.  NARFE has let-
ters prepared on its website that you can 
print and mail to your congressmen/
women.  All it takes is a little love for 
your fellow employees who are still ac-
tively employed and need our help.  Take 
30 minutes and get that letter out today.  
In your heart you will know that you 
helped others.  
 
Our membership is holding steady and I 
want to thank everyone for their continued 
support of NARFE Chapter 717.  Without 
your support, we would not have the pow-
er of the membership to accomplish the 
many things we do in NARFE. 
 
Happy Valentine’s Day to all! 
With warmth and love, 
Nancy Cornnell, 1st VP & Membership 
Chair 

Membership Officer 
 

Nancy Cornnell 

703-989-1099 

narfe0717@gmail.com  
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CHANGE OF ADDRESS FORM 
 

Effective date of change:   
 
Name: _______________________________  

Member ID (if known):     ____________________ 

 
 Check here ______ if you change your local  
address/phone during the year.  If so you will need 
to send in your new address/phone each new season. 
 

Englewood-Venice Chapter Area Address 
Street/Apt: __________________________ 
City, State, Zip: ______________________ 
 Phone Number: _____________________ 

 
 Alternate (Away) Address 

From:  Month _________   Day  _________ 
To:       Month _________   Day _________ 
Street/Apt: __________________________ 
City, State, Zip: ______________________ 
Phone Number:______________________ 
 
Cut out this completed form and mail it to: 
 Membership, NARFE Chapter 717 
 P.O. Box 2203 
 Venice, FL  34284-2203 
 

You may also update your address by  
calling any one of the Chapter Officers 
listed on page 2. 
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Service Officerôs Corner    

by Sheila Nichols, Chapter 717 and Florida State   
Federation Service Officer  

February is the month of love – a time for Valentine’s Day and remembering love – 
emphasizing the importance of love in our lives. 

 
Therefore, February just might be the perfect time to think about our beloved survi-

vors, should something happen to us.  Have we prepared them?  Are your beneficiary forms 
up-to-date?  Does your beloved survivor know how to contact OPM (1-888-767-6738)?  Do 
they have your CSA number?  Do they know if you have FEGLI?  Do they know how to 
contact TSP (1-877-968-3778)?  Do they know how to contact SSA (1-800-772-1213)?  Do 
they know about FEHB and how to continue with health insurance if they are eligible?  If 
you are a veteran, does your survivor know where your DD-214 is?  Do you have a 401k 
plan?  Do you have IRAs?  Do your survivors even know what all of these acronyms mean? 

 
Lucky for you (and your survivor!), NARFE created a guide (F-100) entitled, “Be 

Prepared for Life’s Events – What Your Survivor Should Know.”  This resource can be 
found on NARFE’s website at:  http://www.narfe.org/pdf/f-100fill.pdf.  The purpose of 
this excellent guide is to help you organize your personal and financial information in one 
location so that your survivors will have ALL the information they need to handle your af-
fairs upon your death.  Share this link (guide) with your colleagues and encourage them to 
join NARFE while you’re at it!  

  
In addition to NARFE’s Survivor Guide, NARFE established the Federal Benefits 

Institute where you can find both archived and upcoming webinars totally devoted to the 
subject of your survivors, as well as other important subjects.  All of these are FREE to 
NARFE members!  Check out the link on a regular basis and mark your calendars!  http://
www.narfe.org/FederalBenefitsInstitute/ 

 
During this month dedicated to LOVE, won’t you please dedicate some time this 

month to help ease the burden of loved ones?  They will sincerely thank you! 

http://www.narfe.org/pdf/f-100fill.pdf
http://www.narfe.org/FederalBenefitsInstitute/
http://www.narfe.org/FederalBenefitsInstitute/
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There were two very interesting speakers at the January 18 luncheon and General 
Meeting of the Chapter. 

Photos by Jon Cantor 

Sarasota County Sheriff's Office Deputy Karen Hicks 
gave a presentation about Identify Theft. 

Our own Chapter 717 Service Officer Sheila Nichols 
gave a presentation about Methods of Contacting OPM. 
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CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

Englewood-Venice 
NARFE Chapter  717 
P. O. Box 2203 
Venice, FL  34284-2203 
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Cost, including tax and tip is $18.00.  
Make checks payable to:  

NARFE Chapter 717 

Pelican Pointe  
Golf & Country Club  

625 Center Road, Venice, FL 

MENU  

House Salad with Field Greens and Choice of  Dressings,  
Warm Rolls and Butter 
  
Choice of Entrée: 
 
  Boneless Breast of Chicken Savannah with pecans and 
  peaches, or 
  
  Salmon Fillet with Fresh Dill Beurre Blanc Sauce 
 

Entrees come with: 
 
Green Beans Almandine, and 
Roasted Potatoes 

 
or 
 
Normandy Salad with Grilled Chicken Breast and a Cup of 
Soup  du jour 
 
Dessert:  Cake with Ice Cream 

Coffee, Decaf, Hot or Iced Tea. 

  
 

From I-75: Take exit 193.  At the 
traffic light off exit, turn South 
onto Jacaranda Blvd.  Continue 
to 3rd traffic light and turn right 
on to Center Road.  Go approxi-
mately 1 1/2 miles and turn right  
into the entrance to Pelican 
Pointe (Horse and Chaise Blvd.)  
 
Alt1:From Highway 41 (Tamiami 
Trail), turn east on Center Road.  
Proceed approximately 1 1/2 
miles and turn left into the en-
trance to Pelican Pointe (Horse 
and Chaise Blvd) 
 
If using GPS or a map service, 
use 625 Center Rd, Venice, Flori-
da 
 
Tell the guard at the gate that 
you are attending the NARFE 
luncheon.  Park in the lot to the 
right. 

The meeting of the Englewood-Venice Chapter 717 will be held on Thursday, February 15, 2018 at the 
Pelican Pointe Golf & Country Club.  See inside for program details. Social Hour begins at 11:30 a.m. 
followed by a sit-down luncheon.  Reservations are required.  Contact 1VP Nancy Cornnell for reservations 
at 703 989-1099 if you have not been called.  A cash bar is available.  All current and retired Federal employees 
and spouses and guests are welcome. 


